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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): August 14, 2023. 
 
The following intake(s) were inspected: 

• Intake #00094189 was a District-Initiated inspection regarding air conditioning and 
temperatures in the home. 

 
 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Safe and Secure Home 
Infection Prevention and Control 
 
 

 

  



 
     Inspection Report Under the 
  Fixing Long-Term Care Act, 2021 
    Ministry of Long-Term Care   
    Long-Term Care Operations Division  London District 
    Long-Term Care Inspections Branch  130 Dufferin Avenue, 4th Floor 
      London, ON, N6A 5R2 

Telephone: (800) 663-3775 
 

2 
 

INSPECTION RESULTS 
 
WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Air temperature 
NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 
Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 24 (3) 
 
The licensee has failed to document the temperature required to be measured under 
subsection (2) at least once every morning, once every afternoon between twelve and five p.m., 
and once every evening or night. 
 
Per O. Reg 246/22 subsection (2), the licensee is required to measure and document the air 
temperature in at least two resident bedrooms in different parts of the home, and one resident 
common area on every floor of the home. 
 
Rationale and Summary 
Based on review of the home's air temperature monitoring records from August 1 to 13, 2023, 
temperatures were not documented in the resident bedrooms six times in the morning, three 
times in the afternoon, and three times at night. In the same time frame, temperatures were 
not documented in resident common areas three times during the morning, one time in the 
afternoon, and one time at night. 
 
There was a risk to residents that the heat-related illness plan would not be implemented as 
required when the temperatures were not measured. 
 
Sources: Air temperature monitoring records for August 2023. 
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